
 

 

Barb Collins called the November 6, 2014 Senior Commission meeting to order at 
1:05pm. 

Members Present: Ruth Schwab, Helen Winkel & Mike Vallone & Phyllis Zea 

The minutes of the October 2014 meeting were reviewed by the members. Mike 
Vallone made a  motion to accept the minutes and Helen Winkel seconded the 
motion. Minutes were accepted as presented. 

No Health & Human Resource report due to the medical leave of Lisa Anthony. 

St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.  There are still an abundance of 
people coming to the food pantry. They hand out about 30 bags of food weekly. 
They have paid out $1200 for eviction notices, medicine & utility bills.  

Mike Vallone reported on The American Legion. The Veterans Day event will be 
on Tuesday October 11th..  He reminded us about the pancake breakfast on the 
last Sunday of every month. It not only includes pancakes but also eggs, 
sausage & bacon.  Also the Christmas party for the children will be held on 
December 7th at the Legion. 

Phyllis Zea longtime member of the Senior Commission turned in her letter of 
resignation from the board.  Phyllis has sold her home and moved to an 
independent/ assisted living facility in Bensenville. She is excited to start this new 
journey of her life. We hope she will come back and be a guest at our meetings 
when she can. 

Barb Collins reminded the  seniors about  Christmas at Hammill Square will be on 
December 4th from 6 to 8pm.   

The Senior Commission meeting adjourned at 2:05 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Barbara Collins 


